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Poplar Bank News 

We are a Respectful and Caring School 

Upcoming Events 

School Improvement Plan 

Respectful School 

Modern Learning, Math, Mental Health 

February 12– Dental Screening (Grade 2  and 8)  

February 15– Family Day (Holiday) 

February 17—Report Cards go home 

February 18—Primary Winter Concert (6:30-7:30pm) 

February 19– Snow Valley for grade 4-8 

February 23– Sr. Boys Basketball Areas 

February 24—Skating Grade 1&2  / Pink Shirt Day 

February 25—Sr. Girls Basketball Areas / Skating Gr. 2/3 & 3 

February 26—Jump Rope for Heart 

LUNCH ASSISTANTS 

NEEDED! 

We are in need of lunch-

time school assistants, for 

Monday to Friday from 

11:55- 12:55 p.m. This is a 

paid position.  If you are 

interested, please contact 

the school 

office.  

Additional Elementary and Secondary P.A. Days 

As a result of provincial labour negotiations, a P.A. Day has been added for all York Region 

District School Board elementary schools on Friday, May 6, 2016 and secondary schools 

on Friday, June 3, 2016. You can see the full updated school year calendars on YRDSB’s  

website. These additional P.A. Days are mandated by the Ministry of Education. On these dates, 

teachers will be taking part in professional development on provincial education priorities identi-

fied by the Ministry of Education.  

http://www.poplarbank.ps.yrdsb.edu.on.ca
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/calendar/Pages/default.aspx
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Rainbows Program 

This new year the Rainbows program is starting at Poplar Bank. Rainbows is a wonderful program 

run by trained facilitators aimed to help children grieving a loss in their family or a changing life situa-

tion such as: 

 divorce 

 the death of a parent 

 families coping with grave illness 

 homes where a parent is incarcerated 

 families where one parent has never been part of the child’s life 

 or other painful transitions 
 

Objectives of the Rainbows program: 

   to give children an understanding of the grief experience 

   to provide an opportunity for emotional healing 

   to assist in building a stronger sense of self-esteem 

   to teach appropriate coping mechanisms 

   to connect with an educator and feel comfortable and secure to express feelings and emotions 
 

Depending on the number of participants, groups will run for Primary, Junior, and Intermediate divi-

sions. If you feel your child or children may benefit from this program, please contact the program 

coordinator/facilitator Sara Thomas at (905) 953-8995. 

Although winter still feels far from over some days, we are now halfway through the school 
year.  With report cards coming home, this is a good time to review progress and celebrate what 
your children have learned both inside and outside of the classroom. This is also a good time to set 
goals for the months ahead. 

One of our goals set out in the Board of Trustees’ Multi-Year Plan is to “continuously increase stu-
dent achievement and well-being through a culture of caring and learning.” Developing this suppor-
tive culture includes engaging parents/guardians and other members of the school community in 
public education and working together to create safe and supportive school environments that en-
able students to thrive. 

As parents/guardians, there are many ways you can get engaged in your child’s education and sup-
port their learning, including talking with them about school, communicating with teachers, attending 
school events or school council meetings, and volunteering in the school. However you get involved, 
know that you are making a difference. 

On behalf of the Board of Trustees, I wish you all the best an enjoyable and successful second term.  

Message from our Trustee 

Poplar Bank students will be participating in Jump Rope for Heart again this year!  On 
February 26th, students will participate in heart healthy activities in the gym. Activities 
will be led by our grade 7 and 8 student leaders.  As a good will gesture, we are ask-
ing our PBPS families and students to consider donating to this worthy cause. We 
ask that students NOT go door to door for donations. Thank you for your help and 
support!!  

Jump Rope for Heart 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/AboutUs/BoardPlans/Pages/MYP-Goals.aspx
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Swish! 

The Poplar Bank Intramural Basketball League has begun! Students from grades 4 to 8 are enjoying 
weekly matches in the gym during first recess. Junior students in grades 4, 5 and 6 play on Day 2, 
while Intermediate students from grades 7 and 8 play on Day 3. The league gives students of all skill 
levels the opportunity to learn about cooperation, sportsmanship, and respect while participating in 
an inclusive and competitive environment. The league also provides a chance for grade 8 students 
to show their leadership skills as they officiate their own matches, as well as those played by the jun-
ior grades. The season runs from late January up until the March Break. The gymnasium will be 
alive with true, green and gold school spirit promoting a physically and emotionally healthy lifestyle. 
Go Poplar Bank! 

Intramural Basketball 

The Intermediate Girls’ Basketball team is practicing and play-
ing exhibition games in preparation for the Area tournament at 
the end of February. We wish the players good luck with their 
season! Team members include: Amanda, Charlotte, Jenna, 
Kaitlyn, Rachel K, Rachel Y, Talia, Tristan, Abigail, Emery and 
Hailey. 

Intramural Girl Basketball 

 Volleyball News 

Congratulations to the Junior Co-Ed Volleyball team for a successful season! 
The athletes represented Poplar Bank very well by demonstrating team spirit 
and a positive attitude. In the area tournament the team rallied and beat Park 
Ave to win 3rd place overall out of 12 teams. Team members included: Maya 
B., Olivia, Alejandra, Maia R., Ethan, Michael, Brody and Joshua. 

Winter Electives  

Winter Electives are here again, grades 4 –8 
will be going to Snow Valley, and grades 1—3 
will be going skating twice in January and Feb-
ruary and grades 4– 6 will be skating once as 
they get to go to Snow Valley.  

Dates 
Skating 

February 24 Grades 1 + 2 

February 25 Grades 2/3 class + 3 

 

Snow Valley 

February 19 Grades 4 — 8 

 

 

There will be a meeting during the day on Wed, 
Feb 17 to discuss the details with the students, 
and to inform them of which bus they are 
on.  Busses will depart at 7:30am (be at school 
at 7:15am) and busses will return to the school 
between 4-4:15pm.  Parents are to make ar-
rangements to pick up their child promptly on 
that day.  



Now that the snowy weather is here, we need to remind all 

students that we enjoy the snow, we play in it, we make 

snowmen and even snowforts, but we do not throw or kick 

snow or ice. Students who throw snowballs or kick snow 

will receive immediate consequences. There are no warn-

ings. Please counsel your child(ren) that throwing and 

kicking snow can result in serious injury to others and is not 

allowed. 

We ask that children are appro-

priately dressed for the weather 

including a warm hat, gloves, 

scarves, coats, snowpants and 

boots at this time of the year. 

We send the students out for 

either the full or shortened re-

cess in the cold winter weather.  

We keep a close eye on all 

weather conditions, including 

wind chill before making our 

decisions.  When conditions 

Dressing Students in Cold Weather Wear 

Throwing Snowballs or Ice:  Not Allowed at School  
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necessitate, we may decide 

that the students remain inside 

for recess. We are aware that 

during the winter we will see 

changing temperatures, how-

ever, it is best to be prepared 

for the coldest weather condi-

tions. Thank you for your coop-

eration in this matter 

On Thursday, February 18th, there will be a Primary Concert starring all of the amazing 

primary classes as well as the magnificent Primary Choir! 

The students need to be in their holding room at 6:15pm. 

There will be a note sent home with holding room details. 

The concert will be from 6:30pm—7:30pm. 

See you there!!! 

-Mme Smith 

Primary Concert 

We have decided to offer one LAST CHANCE to sign up for the Hot 

Lunch Program for this term. Orders placed will be for March-June. 

We will be accepting online orders only. Please go to 

www.schoolcashonline.com to place your orders. The last day to place 

orders will be Friday, Feb. 19, 2016. 

Thank you, 

Poplar Bank Hot Lunch Committee 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION: HOT LUNCH 

http://www.schoolcashonline.com


ditions; however, the school 

will probably be opened even  

though transportation has 

been cancelled.  

 

A bus cancellation message 

will also be available at 

www.schoolbuscity.com and  

by following the YRDSB on 

Twitter.  

The cold weather season is 

just around the corner. We 

would like all parents to be 

aware of the following bad 

weather procedures followed 

by the York Region District 

School Board. If the road con-

ditions force the cancellation 

of the school buses, local ra-

dio stations will be notified as  

soon as possible, normally no 

later than 6:30 a.m. During 

severe weather conditions, 

please tune in to one of the 

radio stations listed below for 

up-to-date information. Re-

member that buses are can-

celled in the morning then the 

buses will not be operating in 

the afternoon. Therefore, if 

you drive your children to 

school in the morning you 

must also be able to provide 

transportation for them after 

school at 2:35 p.m. Radio sta-

tions that will be notified of 

bus cancellations are: CFTR 

680, CKEY 590, CFRB 1010, 

CHFI 98.1 and CKAN 1480. 

You have the right, as a par-

ent, to keep your child(ren) at 

home in severe weather con-

Bus Information—Inclement Weather Conditions 
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When buses are cancelled in the morning, and schools are still open, parents who choose to 

send their children to school are reminded of the following important things: 

 
 STUDENTS WHO DO NOT TAKE THE BUS NEED TO CALL IN AND RE-

PORT THEIR ABSENCE 

 ALL TRIPS OUTSIDE OF THE SCHOOL WILL BE CANCELLED 

 ANY SPECIAL DAY (SPIRIT DAY, HAT DAY ETC.) WILL BE CAN-

CELLED ANY PLANNED HOT LUNCHES E.G. PIZZA DAY, MR. SUB, 

MR. GREEK WILL BE CANCELLED. IF YOU SEND YOUR CHILD TO 

SCHOOL THAT DAY PLEASE REMEMBER TO SEND A LUNCH AS 

WELL. 

your child to you in the main 
front hall/foyer once you pre-
sent yourself to a designated 
teacher in the foyer.  Thank 
you for your patience on these 
often crazy winter days, 
should we get dumped on with 
a lot of snow!" 

"Parents- please be aware 
that should the York Region 
District School Board" cancel 
bus transportation services 
due to weather in the upcom-
ing weeks of winter, please 
note that the school normally 
remains open.  However, 
please note that if you drive 
your child to school, there will 

be no bus transportation after 
school either.  When you 
come to pick up your child 
from school, please come in-
side the school using the main 
front doors and wait in the 
foyer.  Your child will be wait-
ing in the gym with supervising 
teachers from 2:15pm-
2:35pm.  A teacher will bring 

Bus Cancellation due to Inclement Weather 

In the case where your child normally walks to school and you make the decision to keep them at 
home. You will be required to call in the absence for your child. 

http://www.schoolbuscity.com
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Library News  

Year Book 

Students/parents will be able to purchase a full-colour 

(80-page) yearbook for $26.00 dollars, starting in Feb-

ruary until May 1st. Students will be given an order 

form/envelop to take home sometime soon in February. 

Payment options will be cashonline, cash or cheque.  

 

More details to come. 

Snack Shack will return for the month of  

February!  Thank you for supporting the 

school with your purchases!  

Snack Shack 

One of the resources, available for Poplar Bank’s students, is an online collection of 

resources through the school’s subscription to the Tumble Book Library. Our sub-
scription, allows the children to access picture books, read-along chapter books, 

graphic novels, non-fiction books, educational videos, and more. There are over 400 
titles that are linked to the Ontario curriculum, in both French and English. Please 
encourage your children to use this invaluable resource.   The passwords to access 

the school subscriptions. They are as follows: 
www.tumblebooklibrary.com (username: poplar, password: books) and 

www.tbcjr.com (username: poplar, password: login).  

     
(Click on the pictures to access the website.)         

Mme Kendall is organizing a Spirit Wear sale. Items will be available using School Cash 
Online until February 21st. A table will be set up at the Primary Winter Concert February 
18th. Please speak to Mme Kendall regarding sample sizes. Please take time to read the 
information about each product. The youth sizes do run small, so please remember this 
when making a size selection. If you are unsure as to what size is appropriate, please send 
your child to see Mme Kendall at recess so that he/she may try on the sample sizes.  
 

***All sales are final!! No refunds or exchanges.***  

PBPS Spirit Wear is HERE!!!!! 

http://www.tumblebooklibrary.com
http://www.tbcjr.com
http://www.tumblebooklibrary.com/
http://www.tbcjr.com/


We learned about animals in danger and how we can help them. After that, we went kick sled-
ding. We stopped in the forest to play games. The games were really fun. We went kick sledding 
back to the cabin for lunch. After lunch, we went to a big field to play a game of animal survival.  
 
By Sophia 
 
Sibbald's Point est une place pour étudier les animaux. C'est un parc provincial à Georgina. Les 
professeurs nous ont enseignes les provinces et territoires du Canada et de l'extinction des ani-
maux. C'était vraiment amusant de faire la luge-patinette sure les sentiers. Nous avons aussi joue 
un jeu d'animaux. On a passé une bonne journée dans la forêt avec les amis et on est retournés 
très fatigués.  
 
par Vivaan 

Grade 4 Trip to Sibbald Point 
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